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Diary Dates 

        19th September 2025 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

The school has certainly returned to full swing 

now, with all of our weekly curriculum 

enrichment sessions up and running. Merlin 

are enjoying whole-class music sessions and 

Pendragon are enjoying environmental sessions 

with Mrs Feierabend and Mrs Hewlett, as well 

as yoga with Yeovil Town. Likewise, King 

Arthur, Excalibur and Lancelot are enjoying their additional 

art and swimming for Lancelot too!   

Class letters, which include timetable information and 

curriculum enrichment activities  have now been published, copies of which can be found 

on the website here.  

Headteacher, Mr Musson was accompanied by Thomas and Daisy, a previous pupil of the 

school to meet with children in Year 5 and 6 today. With the deadline for secondary 

school applications fast approaching (October 31st), it provided a brilliant opportunity for 

our oldest learners to ask about what learning and life is like at Ansford. A flyer for 

Ansford’s open evening event is posted below and Mr Musson is looking forward to 

welcoming lots of Year 5 and 6 families. 

Another flying visitor today came in the form of 

Bookman! Speaking during Praise Assembly this 

morning, he was delighted to present Albie, Alfie W and 

Freddie W with books as their challenge rewards! He will 

be returning next week in case of any late hand-ins and 

we look forward to celebrating these children in assembly 

too!  

Author, Luke Temple has visited the school on Tuesday 

and Wednesday. The children were enthralled with 

Mr K. Musson – head 

of Ansford visits 

Countess Gytha pupils 

Bookman visit to assembly! 

https://www.countessgythaprimary.co.uk/curriculum/
https://www.countessgythaprimary.co.uk/curriculum/
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extracts of his work, particularly around the 

haunted mansions and enchanted snakes and ladders 

gameboard! Luke will be dropping the final set of 

books ordered into school early next week. Please 

contact the school office if you have not received 

these by Friday.  

In sporting news this week, the Year 5/6 netball 

team represented Countess Gytha in a tournament hosted by Preston Secondary School.  

The results were: a 2–0 loss, a fantastic 4–0 win, and 

a hard-fought 0–0 draw. The team played brilliantly, 

especially as it was the very first competitive netball 

match for some of our players. There was excellent 

shooting from Albie, Alfie and Olivia and great 

teamwork and determination shown by Barnaby, 

Grace, Phoebe, Emily and Emelia. 

Thank you to all who have 

signed up to the Carnival this 

year. On Tuesday and Thursday 

lunchtime next week, we will begin to collate and create our ideas, 

which should look amazing alongside the willow structures Mrs 

Jacobsen has been making in Excalibur class.  

If you think that you child would like to participate in either the 

construction or in the event (details to follow closer to the 

occasion), please complete this brief Microsoft Form.  

Looking ahead, on Monday we look forward to welcoming our 

reception children in Merlin Class for their first full-time week – they have settled 

brilliantly and Miss Morris and the team are looking forward to a very exciting year 

ahead together.  

 

 

 

 

 
Merlin Class 2025-26  

Author Visit from Luke Temple 

Netball team 

Play Leaders 

https://forms.office.com/e/XPKBPa9iLk
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Next Friday, classes have planned activities across the day to celebrate European Day of 

Language 2025. If possible, we would like all children to come to school dressed in the 

colour of the country flag selected by their class teacher. This country will also form the 

basis of the fun activities throughout the day. For those classes with food activities planned, 

class teachers will write to parents next week outlining these.  

 

 Preschool are representing the United Kingdom 

  

 Merlin Class are representing Italy 

 Pendragon Class are representing France 

 King Arthur Class are representing Spain 

 Excalibur Class are representing Greece 

 Lancelot Class are representing Germany 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For children with Medical, Health or Care Plans, 

please inform the office as soon as possible if there 

have been any updates or changes, which should be 

reflected in your child’s plan. 

REMINDER FOR FLU VACCINATION CONSENT 

Deadline midday on Thursday 25th September. 

Immunisation Consent (somersetsaint.co.uk) 

Unique code SM146446 

 

Reminder to return Data and GDPR consent forms as soon as possible.   

 

Reminder emails to parents will be sent next week! 

https://www.somersetsaint.co.uk/Forms/Flu
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I would like you to join me in congratulating the following children who were recognised 

this week by their teachers for excellent hard work and dedication: 

Merlin Class will be joining our Praise Assemblies in the second half of the Autumn term. 
 

Pendragon – Congratulations to Jacob, Pendragon’s Star of the Week – for brilliant 

listening and setting a great example to others – wonderful to hear, Jacob! Pendragon’s 

Worker of the Week this week goes to Charlotte for writing fantastic factual sentences 

about alligators – well done, Charlotte. 

 

King Arthur – This week, we are celebrating Freddie C as Miss Bridge’s Star of the Week, 

for his excellent focus and determination to complete every task set – brilliant work, 

Freddie! King Arthur’s Worker of the Week goes to Hero, for his excellent understanding 

of place value in finding the correct hundreds, tens and ones values – well done, Hero! 

  

Excalibur – Molly S is the Star of the Week in Excalibur, for being a superb friend to new 

pupils at our school and supporting classroom peers with their work – high praise, Molly! 

Excalibur’s Worker of the Week is awarded to Phoebe, for working hard to produce a 

well-structured information text on Greece alongside some brilliant mathematics – keep 

up the great work, Phoebe! 
 

Lancelot – Olivia has been recognised as Lancelot’s Star of the Week for participating 

excellent in all lessons by contributing to class discussions, being brave to put forward 

answers and supporting others – lovely news, Olivia! Mr Gallagher’s Worker of the Week 

goes to Lily, for an excellent start at Countess Gytha, particularly impressing in tag rugby 

club and with her World War 2 knowledge – fantastic work, Lily! 

 

A special mention this week goes to Maisie and Molly who last week 

danced the streets of South Petherton with Ilchester Gems Majorettes 

as part of the carnival on Saturday. This Saturday you will be able to 

see them in Frome. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Every Friday 

 
FRIDAY TUCKSHOP 
Every Friday morning breaktime - 20p 

Monday 22nd September  Lancelot Class and Year 5 Excalibur Class swimming session 2 

Monday 22nd September  Cross Country Race 1 at Yeovil Rugby Club – letters available from Mr 

Gallagher 

Wednesday 24th 

September 
Deadline for ordering lunches, booking Breakfast Club and After School   

Childcare for the week beginning Monday 29th September 2025. 

Completed booking forms can be emailed to 

wraparoundcare@countessgytha.ppat365.org  

Thursday 25th 

September 
 Deadline for consent forms and deposit payment for Year 6 residential. 

Friday 26th September  School Nurses to give Flu immunisations (Nasal spray) to all children.     

Parents to complete online form to consent or to opt out. 

 Details of link and unique code above. Email sent 12.9.25 

Friday 26th September  European Day of Languages – letter sent home today 

Friday 26th September  1.30pm School Tour for New Intake 2026 – please see office to book a 

place. 
Monday 29th September  Lancelot Class and Year 5 Excalibur Class swimming session 3   

Monday 29th September  Meet the Teacher and Phonics Information for Reception and Year 1  

parents in the school hall. 3-3.45pm. 

Tuesday 30th September  AIM High Writing event for selected pupils. 

Monday 29th – Tuesday 

30th October 
 Donations for Lords Larder to be brought into school for Harvest Festival.  

 Wednesday 1st October   Harvest Festival – details to follow shortly  

 

Monday 6th October  Lancelot Class and Year 5 Excalibur Class swimming session 4   

Wednesday 8th October  9.15am School Tour for New Intake 2026– please see office to book a place. 

Friday 10th October 

 
 Yellow Hello Day – Details to follow 

Saturday 11th October  Castle Cary Carnival Event  

Monday 13th October  Lancelot Class and Year 5 Excalibur Class swimming session 5   

mailto:wraparoundcare@countessgytha.ppat365.org
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Wednesday 15th October 

- Friday 17th October  
 Scholastic Book Fair in hall  

Week commencing 

20th October 

 Parents’ Evening Events – Details to follow 

 Please note that there will be no enrichment clubs this week. 

Friday 17th October  PTFA UV Disco – details to follow shortly  

Thursday 23rd 

October 

 9.15am School Tour for New Intake 2026 

Monday 27th October 

– Friday 31st October 

 Half Term – school closed 

Friday 7th November  School and Preschool Photography by Imago – Individual and sibling 

photographs. 

Monday 10th 

November 

 1.30pm School Tour for New Intake 2026– please see office to book a place. 

Tuesday 18th 

November 

 10am School Tour for New Intake 2026– please see office to book a place. 

 

 

 

  

  

If any children aged 9 and above are interested in the Autumn 2025 National Youth 

Choir – please speak to Mr Gordon or Mrs Sherry for further details or visit the 

National Youth Choir Webpage here.  

 
Joining the National Youth Choir is a wonderful opportunity for young singers to 

develop their voices and musicianship and expand their horizons in a wonderfully 

supportive environment.  

 

https://www.nationalyouthchoir.org.uk/national-youth-choir-9-18-years-auditions?utm_source=L%26E+Contacts&utm_campaign=d191167bbf-auditions_9-18_hubs_jun25&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-007db9a717-380798743
https://www.nationalyouthchoir.org.uk/national-youth-choir-9-18-years-auditions?utm_source=L%26E+Contacts&utm_campaign=d191167bbf-auditions_9-18_hubs_jun25&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-007db9a717-380798743
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Boxes for return of questionnaires will be placed around the community,  

we have one in the school office reception area. 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 
 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

   



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 



Countess Gytha Primary and Preschool is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young persons. We will ensure that the highest priority is given safeguarding our children. Mr Gordon is the 

school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead and in his absence, Mrs Trusson, Miss Bridge, Ms Flagg and Mrs Gillman. 

 

 

 


